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Thank you for your letter of 31 May in which you 
invited my views on the

p0551b11'1t'1es for ensuring that Northern Ireland 
Ministers are sufficientl

briefed on prison issues in advance of future 1GC
 meetings. I appreciate

your concerns and I am sure that satisfactory arr
angements can be put in ~

place. 
_‘W

Before explaining how best we can do this, I should make a couple of b""gx\—j
general points. First, it is worth noting that the points you ra

ise, along 5
with those in John Fisher's note to you of 11 June - to which I shall o~
respond separately - are precisely the points raised, almost routinely,

 by \O-CS
philip McDonagh with Phil Wheatley, the Director of Dispersal Pri

sons. .k‘ ¥
phil Wheatley has been communicating directly wi

th Philip McDonagh for some
time now, both in person and on paper. He is happy to continue to do sO.
You, and copy recipients, will wish to know that this separate 

line of {\%_lso
communication between the Irish Government and th

e Prison Service exists
and that, to my mind, it works well. 
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secondly, the very fact that the same questions cont
inue to arise is itself

symptomatic of the difficulties we face. The simple fact is that the Irish 0{(
do not like some of the answers they receive. For example, we can continue
to explain the reasons for the heightened secu

rity measures for all
prisoners in 3sUs - not least amongst which is the PIRA attempted

 escape
from Whitemoor - put I suspect that the only response likely to sat

isfy the
Irish would be the removal of these mea

sures altogether.

Thirdly, while I accept your arguments that Nor
thern Ireland Ministers

should be able to make some comment on issues tha
t are the responsibility

of the Home gsecretary, this may not be right in
 all instances. We will

need to be careful that we do not create an e
xpectation that your Ministers

will comment, for example, on the treatment of li
fe sentences prisoners in

England and Wales. More generally, where the policies of our respe
ctive

secretaries of state differ slightly, Northern I
reland Ministers might not

wish to act as apologists for the 
Home Office.

This said, I am sure we can help you provide up to date bri
efing for your

Ministers. on your first point, I will be in touch shortly with a standard
line on the treatment of republican terrorist prison

ers in England and

Wales. On the second, may I suggest that, as before, you u
se the Terrorism

and Protection unit as your point of contact. Once told of an impending
1GC meeting, we will be able to contact those 

responsible in different
parts of the Prison service, agd in the Home Off

ice as necessary, and we
will provide you with a consolidated view of the curr

ent issues. We should
pe able to do this very swiftly, though obviously

 the more notice we have
the better.



This is not a foolproof system, but it is simple and it should cover themain issues. I am afraid that, since it is not unknown for terroristprisoners to complain to Sinn Fein and the Irish Government beforecontacting local prison management, we will never be sure that we haveanticipated all that the Irish might raise at a particular meeting.

I hope this system works well. I shall leave it to my successor, ChrisJones, to coordinate for the Home Office on his arrival in the middle ofJuly. 
-~

I Wons, Bia LA
A copy of this note goes to recipients of yours, to Phil Wheatley in thePrison Service, to Donald Lamont in the FCO and to others within the TPU
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